
UNITED KINGDOM NATIONAL CADET CLASS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of a meeting of the Committee of the UKNCCA held on Saturday 16th October 2010 at

Datchet Water Sailing Club commencing at 10am.

Present: Tony Smith (Chairman), Claire Bridge (Secretary), John Galazin (Treasurer), Simon Flack (Class Measurer), David Elliott.

In Attendance: Chris Green

 
1) Apologies for Absence

Apologies had been received from Andy Barr and David Bennett.

 
2) Minutes of the previous meeting
Claire reported that the minutes of the meeting held in September had already been approved by e-mail.


3) Chairman’s Report

Tony advised that he received some negative feedback from Frensham Pond in response to his request sent out at the beginning of September. The Commodore, Jube Young had contacted the Class and gave her full support to the UKNCCA. Tony advised he would be writing to Frensham Pond.

The UKNCCA squad had been selected as had the RYA NJS, which included two discretionary places. One parent had made a complaint about the allocation of places which has been dealt with.
4) Treasurer’s Report

John reported that costs had gone up and our numbers were down. Therefore income was down. The RYA has given some additional monies towards training. Mike MacNamara has requested an increase in trainers. John will reply as the reduced numbers do not justify increased costs and trainers. We need to do more fundraising. Very little was raised from 2009/2010 world team. We need to start fundraising now for the southern hemisphere campaign 2012 and an approach will be made to the RYA for support. This will be raised at the AGM.
Chris advised that we have received a detailed contract from the RYA. We have incurred some expenses from Adam Bowers and are also paying for an assistant coach. It was agreed that we would prefer to use more ex-cadets. The RYA are happy with this and John will write to the RYA to liaise about which coaches we are happy with. Tony advised that there will be a cancellation fee payable in respect of the dinner and dance element of the AGM.
5) Annual General Meeting

Tony advised that the RYA has asked that the Minutes of the 2009 be amended to state ‘The RYA paid both sets of mediation costs’. Chris advised that the Agenda and Minutes must be sent out by 23rd October 2010. David took the meeting through the proposed new Constitution. This would include a proposal to move the AGM to the Nationals, which would mean changing the financial year-end.
6) Any Other Business
Tony reported that the 29er Association had asked if would put an advertisement for an Administrator on our website. This was agreed.

David tabled his Publicity Report, which was received. It was noted that Yachts and Yachting celebrate their 65th birthday in 2012, which coincides with our 65th year. This offered a number of opportunities. It was planned to have a Yearbook available for distribution at the AGM.

Chris referred to the need to get in touch with Grafham Water regarding Easter 2012.
Tony Smith resigned as Chairman stating his reasons.
Claire Bridge offered to stand as Chair until the AGM. This was accepted unanimously.
7) Date and time of next meeting
20th November 2010 at The Coppid Beach Hotel immediately following the AGM.


